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Editorial
Redefining poverty does not help

Published: 2:00 AM - 11/09/11 
A family of four scraping by on $23,000 was not officially poor last year, according to the federal government. And it won't be officially poor this year either, even though the Census Bureau, having taken another look at the bills people pay and the money they take in, has determined that the official calculations are misleading.

It added the value of food stamps and subsidies that many families receive, then subtracted some costs not fully accounted for, especially unavoidable expenses for utilities and medical care, then adjusted these by region.

The old bottom line of $22,113 really should have been $24,343 for that family of four, the Census announced Monday. If this starts a national discussion on the real nature of poverty and the real needs of these families, then it will do some good. But for now this new Census figure is just something to talk about and the old federal calculations will not change. Nor are they likely to with a divided Congress.

You would not think this would matter to families struggling to survive at either level, but it does. If Congress would accept the new figures and use them for guidelines, many more families would be eligible for the kinds of programs that make the difference between having enough or doing without food, heat and medical care. Instead, we are telling millions that we now know how poor they are but we won't do anything about it.

Times Herald-Record  Page 1 of 1

[image: image1.png]